
 
 
Yet another dead at work: we request an urgent meeting 
with Minister Poletti 
 
16 April 2018 
 
The umpteenth tragedy at work has taken place in the morning of today. A 62-year-old 
worker, in Porto Nogaro, was overwhelmed by a mechanical vehicle and died due to the 
serious traumas reported. 
 
From the first reconstructions that are coming in a fragmentary way it would seem that 
the worker, employee of a shipping agency, was carrying out operations of control of the 
goods within the scope of his duties. 
 
The port operations, apparently related to the movement of sheet metal, were instead 
carried out with a mechanical means by another worker when, for reasons still to be 
clarified by the bodies in charge, the victim was invested. 
 
The National Secretariats of Filt-Fit and Uiltrasporti express their condolences and 
solidarity towards the family members and colleagues of the deceased worker and at the 
same time, also considering the long chain of fatal accidents that characterized this 
period, will ask the Minister of Labor Giuliano Poletti an urgent meeting so that we can 
move from words to deeds in terms of safety at work, in particular as regards the 
harmonization of port regulations with the single text and the risks of interference in the 
port. 
 
The OO.SS. writers, with the present, also proclaim the national strike of 1 hour at the 
end of each work shift for the day of Wednesday, April 18, 2018. 
 
The details and methods of carrying out the strike will be communicated by the 
Territorial / Provincial structures to the respective Associations / Companies of 
reference in compliance with the laws in force and / or contractual provisions for the 
respective sectors of belonging. 


